
Request for New Uniform Standards or Changes to 

Uniform Standards

Name of Person Requesting Change: Angelica Grant

Affiliation: Prudential

Contact Email: angelica.grant@prudential.com

Contact Phone Number: (973) 584-7713

Request is For: New Standard

Detailed description of the request, including the scope if a new Uniform Standard, and if 

appropriate also include proposed language consideration: We are requesting that the 

PSC review our Proposed Standards for Protected Income Solutions (PIS) for Individual 
Deferred Index Linked Variable Annuity Standards. A PIS allows for income payments 
to increase, decrease, or stay the same based upon the performance of the index 
strategies chosen, subject to the levels of downside protection included in those index 
strategies.  The proposed standards for PIS's were developed with this benefit in mind 
and are meant to align with the current IIPRC Standards for Individual Deferred Index 
Linked Variable Annuity Contracts.

Detailed explanation of the reason for the request. If a new Uniform Standard, please 

provide support that this type of product has been filed and approved in Compacting 

States. If an amendment to an existing Uniform Standards, please provide support for how 

circumstances or underlying assumptions (whether in regulation, in the marketplace or 



otherwise) have changed: Uniform Standards for Protected Income Solutions have been 

categorized by the PSC as "Very High" on the 2025 Prioritization List. Based on this 
categorization, we wanted to be proactive and provide the PSC with proposed PIS 
Standards that align with current IIPRC Standards for Individual Deferred Index Linked 
Variable Annuity Contracts. PIS's that are built into individual deferred indexed linked 
variable annuity contracts or added to such contracts by rider, endorsement, or 
amendment, are currently approved in all Compacting States.

 Is this change currently accepted in Compact states? Yes (Note: although Oregon is a 

Compacting State, it has opted out of the Compact for ILVAs and is not included here).

Would  this change conflict with any NAIC Model laws or regulations? No


